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  If you were not already aware of it, 
the old clubhouse and the concrete pad 
on which it sat for 51 years are gone. 
You can see Fishing Bay right through 
where the clubhouse used to be. Soil 
testing for new footings has begun,  
and a construction fence will be 
erected soon.  We have our final plans 
and a building permit from the County. 
     We are still short of our $300,000 
fundraising goal but we are close 
enough to be able to proceed on the 
building. To those of you who have 
delayed  contributing, please get a 
Pledge Form from Bev Crump 783-
6804 or you can send in a check to 
FBYC Building Fund,  c/o Beverley L. 
Crump P.O. Box 1463 Richmond, VA  
23218. We'll make another fund 
raising push once we our construction 
costs are detailed. 
   In preparation for a new season, Bob 
Kates plans a Grounds Clean Up Day 
for March 17.  The construction will 
reduce our usable spaces, and Bob will 
focus on areas that will be used 
intensively this year. We have 
permission for overflow parking this 
summer on the large Richardson field 
east of club grounds. And we must 
avoid parking on Stull property - 
which includes the turn-a round just 
past the club. 
     The Bermuda High party set a new 

From the Quarterdeck       by  Strother Scott, Commodore 

                                                     March 2001       

high standard for wintertime parties. 
Reasonable costs - great location - 
and lots of fun.  We will try again on 
March 23. Gary Jobson will join us 
for a wine tasting party at Trigon on 
March 23rd 7:00-10:00. All proceeds 
go to the Leukemia Society. Please 
come and get yourself in the mood 
for the Leukemia Cup on June 23.  
Last year FBYC raised $78,000 on 
that event which ranked us #7 out of 
44 Leukemia Cup events held in the 
USA.  
      The 2001 booklets (Green - 
Red - Blue - Yellow) are at the 
printer.  Most of the volunteer slots 
are filled. They will be in the mail 
soon, but advance copies will be 
available sooner from our new web 
site that is being tested now at www.
fbyc.net.   It still needs more work 
but try it out and post a message let 
us know what you think. 
   Opening Day will be on April 7. 
After the racing on Saturday we will 
have the traditional Blessing of the 
Fleet and dinner to follow under our 
new 20' by 40' push pole tent, which 
we plan to erect on the grass 
between Fannie's House and Jackson 
Creek.   
             R. Strother Scott 

FBYC Web Site: http://www.FBYC.net 

2001-2004 Racing 
Rules of Sailing (RRS) 

  The International Sailing Federation 
(ISAF) has finally published the quad-
rennial update to the rules that govern 
races. US Sailing will adopt these and 
members will get a copy.   
    An FBYC committee met in Febru-
ary and decided not to adopt the new 
Section 26 rules changing how the race 
committee starts races. This is due in 
part to the tardiness of the publication. 
Instead we will write our instructions 
this year to proscribe starts using the 
familiar red, yellow and blue shapes, 
etc on the starting sequences.  For One 
Design  races, where we have a skip-
per's meeting  every race day, we will 
give the RC the option of using the 
new system.  This will allow our mem-
bers to get some experience without 
having to make major reconfigurations 
to our committee boats.   
     There is another new rule this year 
that requires that all crew on boats be 
members of recognized yacht clubs. 
We can not change that rule, however 
we will add language to our sailing in-
structions that say in effect – no com-
petitor may protest another boat for 
failure to follow the new rule about 
crew being club members.  USSailing 
is advising and CBYRA is doing the 
same to their Sailing Instructions. 
Note, other changes may affect your 
conduct on the race course! 
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Membership 
Final Approval 
McArdle, Mr. & Mrs. Jay (Barbara); 
Jonathan M. Deutsch (Unattached Jun-
ior). 
Circulation 
Bliley, Hon. & Mrs. Thomas J., Jr. 
(Tom & Mary Virginia), 408 Henri 
Road, Richmond, VA, 23226.  Now that 
the Honorable Tom Bliley has retired 
from the U.S. House of Representatives, 
he and Mary Virginia are interested in 
meeting other sailors, cruising, and possi-
bly crewing in small races.  They are the 
owners of a Catalina 27.  Sponsors:  Way-
land Rennie; Patrick Karn. 
Branflick, Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey A. (Jeff 
& Jennifer), 15126 Fox Grove Lane, 
Midlothian, VA, 23112.  Jeff & Jennifer 
both grew up around the water and Jeff 
has recently been involved in GRSA as 
the 2000 Race Committee Chairman.  
Their children, John (age 7) and Emma 
(age 5), have recently shown an interest in 
sailing.  The Branflicks own a Laser and a 
Thistle.  Sponsors:  David Hazlehurst; 
John Koedel, III. 
Hutcheson, Mr. & Mrs. J. Randolph 
(Randy & Rossie), 6116 St. Andrews 
Lane, Richmond, VA, 23226.  Randy & 
Rossie recently bought a house on Stove 
Point and wish to re-join FBYC.  They 
have three children, Jack (age 10), Beirne 
(age 9), and Rossie (age 8), who are inter-
ested in learning to sail Optis.  Sponsors:  
Beverly L. Crump; James E. Rogers. 
Resignations 
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred D. Allen; Mr. & 
Mrs. M. Gary Dennis; Mr. & Mrs. 
Stanley S. Deutsch; Ms. Michele Kates; 
Mr. & Mrs. William H. Kitchens, II 
(withdrew application after receiving 
final approval); Mr. & Mrs. Neil 
Quimby; Mr. & Mrs. Francis M. Wat-
son, III. 
       Secretary Lud Kimbrough will be 
holding the February membership meet-
ing on Monday, February 12 at 6:30 p.m. 
at his home at  2405 Grand Summit 
Court in Richmond. 
       Anyone needing applications or fur-
ther information to share with prospec-
tive members can contact Lud at (804) 
272-7768 or ludk@msn.com or Mary 
Spencer at (804) 740-7913 or by email at 
spencer.mary@worldnet.att.net 

FLEET CAPTAIN - Gordon Nelson - 
Forms were sent to the Coast Guard for the 
2001 races.  The 2001 Sailing Events 
Schedule has been sent to CBYRA.  
CBYRA Region IV High Point Awards 
were recently announced.  In the North Di-
vision in PHRF SPIN, Bill Spencer in 
White Lightning took first place and Rob 
Whittet in Wavelength took third. 
OFFSHORE DIV. CDR. - Stuart Bur-
nett (reported by Dick Cole) – Offshore 
Series #2 has been moved to May 6 and the 
correct dates for Southern Bay CBYRA 
Race Week are June 15, 16, and 17. 
OFFSHORE RACE CHR. - Ron Bu-
chanan - Ron has Race Committee Chairs 
for all but a few of the Fall Series races. 
ONE DESIGN RACE CHR. - Jay 
Buhl – Jay needs two more Race Commit-
tee Chairs for one design races. 
JUNIOR ACTIVITIES - Jan Monnier - 
Six children are already enrolled for Op-
tiKids.  22 instructors are lined for Junior 
Week.  Juniors 15 years old and up can 
participate in a counselor-in-training pro-
gram and they will help teach Junior sailing 
classes.  Jan is also working on a “skills 
level program.”  The Level 1 Instructor 
Course will be held March 30 through 
April 2.  Blake Kimbrough has been hired 
as Head Junior Coach and Anthony Kuper-
smith as Assistant Junior Coach.  Someone 
is needed to take charge of getting the 
power boats ready to use each day during 
Junior Week. 
FLEET LT. - Kelly O'Toole – Kelly is 
getting an estimate from Barry Miller for 
replacing the risers on Mr. Roberts. 
CBYRA – Elizabeth Staas- An e-mail 
will be going out next week to all boat 
owners regarding CBYRA membership.  
The CBYRA High Point Awards men-
tioned earlier by Dick Cole did not include 
MORC.  Elizabeth is discussing this with 
CBYRA to determine if anyone was eligi-
ble to win.  Dick Cole asked about a Rules 
Seminar to be held in Hampton concerning 
the changes in the US Sailing Rules.  It is 
believed that CCV is sponsoring the event.  
OLD BUSINESS - Mike Karn will run the 
Stingray Point Regatta this year.   
  The Website Committee has had two re-
cent meetings.  Mark Wensell reported that 
they are making progress. 
  Debbie Cycotte asked about dredging near 
the west dock.  Mike Karn advised that it 
has been authorized and budgeted for and 
should be done before Opening Day. 
 

BOARD MEETING  NOTES –2/12/00 
REAR CMDR - DAVID HAZLEHURST 
SECRETARY - Lud Kimbrough - The  
next membership meeting is March 12, 2001 
at 6:30 at Lud Kimbrough's home.   
MINUTES - Lud led a discussion about 
possible changes in the Green Book.  The 
membership lists will be consolidated with 
the telephone/e-mail list.  Children’s names 
with date of birth will also be included in the 
Active Membership list.  The Junior List 
will contain the names of all Junior members 
with their ages and telephone numbers.  Ma-
son moved that Lud organize the database 
for the Green Book according to the Board’s 
wishes;  motion passed. 
TREASURER - Mason Chapman - Treas-
urer's report presented 
HOUSE - Craig Massey – A few of the 
lockers from the Fishing Bay side were 
moved to the Jackson Creek side and will 
soon be available to rent.  Mike Karn ad-
vised that the water should be back on in 
Fannie’s House. 
DOCKS - Debbie Cycotte - Debbie has 
two slips available.  Enrollment forms will 
be sent to the slipholders for dinghies so 
they can be identified and permanent num-
bers placed on them.  Debbie is looking for a 
manual hoist for launching dinghies.  The 
Dry Sail Rules state that boats must be cov-
ered by insurance and that wording is being 
added to the Pier Rules for boats in slips. 
SOCIAL - Mike Calkins - Mike still needs 
several Event Chairs and will try to recruit 
them at the Bermuda High party.  
GROUNDS - Bob Kates (reported by 
David Hazlehurst) - Bob has moved the 
dumpster and cleaned up the area around it.  
Miles Booth moved the lockers from the 
Ralston’s fence on the Fishing Bay side to 
the area behind the water treatment facility.  
March 17 has been set as Work Day. 
WINTER PROGRAMS - John Koedel 
(reported by David Hazlehurst) - The first 
winter program, A Cruising Conversation by 
Ralph Naranjo, was held on February 4 with 
145 in attendance.  The wine tasting with 
Gary Jobson will be held on March 23, with 
the proceeds going to the Leukemia Society. 
FINANCE - Strother Scott - Strother re-
ported on the status of the fundraising drive. 
NEW BUILDING CHR. - Judy Buis - 
Demolition of the old clubhouse took place 
on February 12.  Arthur Wilton hopes to 
begin construction by the end of February. 
VICE COMMODORE - DICK COLE 
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Clean Up Day 2001  
March 17th - start at 10:00 A.M. 

 
The plans for Clean-up Day are to:  
            Nail down boards on the docks,  
            paint lockers,  
            clean up the grounds,  
            clean the Fannie House porch and  
            refurbish the flower beds. 
            Clean up the one-design parking area and   
            organize the grounds for efficient use.  
Bring your favorite tools:hammers, paint brushes,  
rakes  and shovels. And all you gardeners bring a 
few perennials such as irises, day lillies or peri-
winkle to plant around the Fannie House. Come 
and help get your club ready for the 2001 sailing 
season. David Hazlehurst and Dick Cole will be 
hosting coffee in the morning and also a lunch. 
Anyone that would like to help email me at 
scam97109@yahoo.com or call 804-776-6950. 

March 23rd               7:00 P.M.-10:00 P.M  
Trigon Headquarters 
2015 Staples Mill Rd. 

 $25/person includes winetasting and hors d’oeuvre 
                     (wine by the glass $4.00) 
Tickets sold at the door. 
 
All Proceeds to go to the Leukemia Society 
 
Contact Judy Buis 740-8800 for further information 

 Wine Tasting 
Wines by Barbouville’s Vineyard 

The Clubhouse is Gone! 

Thanks to Ray Toms and Randy Alley for pictures 

Special Sailing Update  
By: 

 GARY JOBSON 
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Junior Week for the New Millenium … and beyond…☺ 
                        Jan Monnier                804/751-0358            jmonnier@richmond.edu 
Here are the classes available for our members kids/grandkids: 

1.  OptiKids (sailors age 6-8)  Class will be held the 2 weekends prior to Junior Week- June 9, 10, 16 
&17th.  The class will be half days, and students will attend classes on all 4 days.  One parent MUST accom-
pany each student. 

2.  Beginning Opti (sailors age 9 or 10) You’ll be sailing that Opti like a pro—with the help of a friend.  
Two kids in each boat will learn basic sailing skills while having FUN! 

3.  Intermediate Opti (sailors age 10 or 11) You’ve already learned the basics in the Beginning Opti 
Class last year.  Now you’re going to sail alone!  You’ll have lots of fun and learn a little more about getting 
the boat their first! 

4.  Racing Classes (sailors age 11 or over) You’ve completed Intermediate.  You know how to get that 
boat going, but you want to get there faster!  Bring your Opti, Byte, or Laser and learn from some of the best 
in your class.  Maybe you’ll join the FBYC Racing Team (you get your own T-shirt ☺) and have fun racing 
with other kids your age at our club, or at other clubs around the Chesapeake Bay. 

5. Team Sailing Class (sailors age 12 and over; or who have completed Intermediate Sailing Class). 
We’ll spend time sailing with our friends and try new stuff as a team.  Members are again offering to let us 
use their Mobjacks for the class.  We might even have more 420s.  Tell your FBYC friends to meet you in the 
Team Sailing Class! 

PARENTS:  Usual progression in Junior Week goes like this:    
1.  OptiKids    2.  Beginning Opti      3.  Intermediate Opti,  
4. then either Racing or Advanced Sailing Class  

If you weren’t lucky enough to start your child’s sailing career at age 6, select the class which seems age and 
skill level appropriate (call me if you have questions).  Over age 11, with no sailing experience (deprived chil-
dren!), I would recommend Advanced Sailing Class—they’ll learn quickly! 

Junior Week Parent Jobs—during  OptiKids Weekends and Junior Week 
Many hands make the work easy! 

            -Power Boat Operations – Insure boats are refueled each day and operational. 
            -T-shirt Distribution — Insure T-shirts are distributed to the various sections on the last day of in-
struction for OptiKids and Junior Week. 
            -Check-in at FBYC for the “check-in” period the first morning of instruction for OptiKids.  For Junior 
Week, “check-in” will be held the Sunday prior to the start of Junior Week and the first morning of instruction 
for approximately 1 hour each time.  Check-in will be for the purpose of collecting medial and liability forms, 
and any outstanding payments. 
            -Photographer  —  takes ‘action shots’ of students during instruction.  Make photos available to par-
ents during the class sessions.  Arrange for group photo for both OptiKids and Junior Week participants, and 
make available to members at their expense. 
            -Social  — Coordinate and execute any social activity chosen!  Acquire and insure secure distribution 
of daily snacks for each section. 
            -Large Dingy Launching  — Responsible for launching One Design Boats loaned to the program by 
members for use in the Team Sailing Class.  This is done before classes start each day. 
            -Doctor of the Day  — (Pre-requisite: must be a doctor!) serve as Doc of the Day for one day of Junior 
Week or OptiKids.  
            -Parent of the Day  — Carries hand held radio to communicate with each class. Familiar with phone 
locations at the club.  Handle minor medical problems (mostly nettles or ‘windy day’ induced stomachaches☺)  
Contact Doc of the Day if necessary.  Has access to all medical forms and liability release forms if necessary 
for medical evacuation of students.  Contact parents if necessary. 
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FBYC Junior Program Enrollment Form 2001         
Deadline:  May 15th   ----      One Form Per Child PLEASE 

OptiKids Dates: June 9,10 and 16,17, 2001                                         Junior Week Dates:  June 18-22, 2001 

Child Info:     
Name: ________________________________ 
 

Age (as of 6/1/01): __________________ 
                        (must be born before 06/01/95) 
Mail all information to the following address: 
Address: 
 
City/State/Zip: 
 
Child’s T-shirt : (circle one size) 

Child size: L 
            Adult size: S   M        L         XL 

Parent Info: 
Name: ______________________________ 
 
FBYC Member Name: __________________ 
 
Phone Info: 
HM: 
 
WK: 
 
# During Junior Week: 
 

Emergency contact #: 

Boat Details:  My child will be using the following boat during the program:   
 

Class: ______________________      Sail #: ______________  Boat Name:  ______________________ 

Jr Program Class (Circle one):   
See February LOG for details on each class! 
OptiKids                     Beginner Opti              
Intermediate Opti       Racing Opti                 
Byte                            Laser 
Team Sailing 

As a parent enthusiastically supporting sailing, I (Name) _______________________________would like 
to volunteer to help with the following: 

See February LOG for details “Summer-Time Junior Parent Jobs”: 
Racing Travel Team               FunSail Events           Race Committee (Jr. courses Only) 

I have a boat the Junior program can borrow: 
(sail or power) 
Class/type: 
 
☺ 
We will contact you with details—Thanks for offering! 

I (Name) ______________________________will help during JUNIOR WEEK in the following areas: 
See February LOG for details “Junior Week Parent Jobs” 

Power Boat Operations          Check In                     Social              Doctor of the Day       Parent of the Day 
T-shirt Distribution                Photographer              Large Dingy Launching 

Parents wishing to order a Jr. Week T-shirt for themselves (Please indicate quantity)  Price  $15.00 
Adult Size:  M________  L __________  XL ______________  XXL ___________________ 

FEES:  OptiKids:  $80          All other: $160           Amount Enclosed:___________________________ 
Make checks payable to “FBYC” 
Mail fee and registration form before May 15 to:      Sharon Bauer 
                                                                                    6050 Dorrell Rd. 
                                                                                    Aylett, VA  23009 
Questions?  Call Jan Monnier  751-0358 
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Summer time Junior Parent Jobs  
done at various times throughout the summer 

 

            Racing Travel Team help promote racing by our Juniors at FBYC and away regattas..  The primary 
goal would be to improve racing participation throughout the season and help our young sailors gain the expe-
rience necessary to continue in the sport.   If your child is racing you might call the parents of friends to pro-
mote the idea of traveling to some of the other wonderful clubs around the Bay.  You might travel with the kids 
and help out kids traveling “sans” parents.  You might offer your home to the team if you have one near some 
of the race locations. 
 

            FunSail Events help organize parents and help them get their Optimist sailors out on the water for fun 
days, cruises across the Fishing Bay and mini-fun-races throughout the season.  We already have two Mini-
Camps on the schedule which are run by the coaches—we just need some promoters! 
 

            Race Committee help with Junior race committee duties throughout the year.  There are 2 Junior Re-
gattas scheduled at FBYC, and then there is the potential for Race Committee duties at each One Design racing 
event.  It’s a great way to start learning Race Committee duties—the sailors aren’t as particular about the 
course as some of the more seasoned sailors! 

Paul Andersen’s red 
J-29 “Titillation”  
with Elizabeth 

Peabody Staas on 
the bow are fea-

tured in this 
month’s Sailing 

Magazine! 
 

These are now on the 
magazine racks at 
your favorite News 

Stand 

FBYC Juniors shown 
in February issue of  

In article on “Boating Camps for Kids” 

Small Boat Parking 
      Replacement of the Fishing Bay 
Clubhouse will provide some chal-
lenges in the Small Boat Parking 
area in 2001. Those members who 
are consumed with curiosity and 
drive up to the club to check on 
progress may see changes in the 
gated area. First and foremost the 
old rusty red dumpster has been re-
moved and replaced with a like size 
green one somewhat closer to the 

gate. Don’t for a moment think this 
was done to make it easier for Stove 
Point residents to dump their trash! 
Very simply it was to allow us more 
ready access to club property in the 
NE corner of our gated area to store 
seldom-used boats, and to add to 
available parking space. To do this 
there has necessarily been some 
movement of parked boats; however 
if everything goes according to plan 
boats that have been moved may 

well be in their new resting places 
before most owners recognize any 
change. 
    Regardless of what has been 
done to prepare for the new sea-
son, while small boat owners pro-
vide the club with a significant 
income each year, these boats are 
subject to movement for reason 
per the Small Boat Parking rules 
that are published each year in the 

(Continued on page 10) 
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~ Three marinas on the Rappahannock to serve you ~ 
Deltaville ~ Port Urbanna ~ Regatta Point 

Engine service, 50-ton travelift, 
Awlgrip painting, fiberglass repair, rigging 

Pools, Clubhouses 
Bringing you the experience of 25 Years in Business! 

Home of  Marine Electronics 
Repair and installation of all major brands 

 
Email:  information@doziermarine.com  Website:  www.doziermarine.com 

Call 804-776-9898 or 1-800-296-BOAT (2628) 

The Annual CBYRA Race Manage-
ment Seminar will be held at the Anna-
polis Yacht Club on Saturday, March 10 
2001 from 8:30 - 4:00. This year Brad 
Dellenbaugh will be the Key Note 
Speaker discussing New  Issues on Race 
Management. Mark Murphy will give us 
an update on the US SAILING Race 
Management Certification Process, as 
well as discuss the new  RRS 2001 -2004 
Starting Sequence. Tucker Thompson 
will consult the race mangers on Ideas 
and Feedback from the Competitors. 
Concurrent session include Taran 
Teague and Wayne Bretsch addressing 
decisions to be made on the Signal 
Boat - Issues with Wind. ,Fred Dersch 
and Bruce Bingman will speak on Mark 
Boat Tips, Reg Genola will review Scor-
ing, and Joe Krolak will discuss issues 
with Jury and the Race Committee. The 
full seminar, plus a continental breakfast 
is only $5.00. Lunch will be available for 
purchase. 
   For more information contact Taran 
Teague at 202.624.7691 or email to  
taran54321@aol.com. 
 

Southern Bay  
RACE MANAGEMENT SEMINAR      

MARCH 31 
 Submitted by Joe Hallissy 
        Race management under the new rac-
ing rules will be featured in the 2001 edi-
tion of the lower bay's annual race man-
agement seminar. The half-day session 
will be held at the Hampton Main Library 
on Saturday, March 31 from 9am to 1pm. 
The later-than-usual date should allow 
time for the new edition of the Racing 
Rules of Sailing (2001-2004) to reach 
everyone. If you are not already a USSA 
member, join now and your new RRS 
copy will be mailed to you automatically. 
A number of rule changes have been made 
which affect the way we do our race com-
mittee work, so a new copy of the rule 
book and attendance at this year's seminar 
will be especially useful. As an added fea-
ture of the seminar, US Olympic Head 
Coach Gary Bodie will give us his obser-
vations and comments on the race man-
agement at the recent Sydney Olympics. 
      For additional information, call Joe 
Hallissy (757) 723-4392. 

RACING RULES CLINIC 
 Courtesy Southern Bay Racing News 
You Can Use, Lin McCarthy, Editor 
       IMPORTANT early spring calendar 
dates: CCV RACING RULES CLINIC - 
Monday evening, 6:30 - 9:00, March 26, 
Hampton City Main Library. This clinic is 
crucial to skippers and crew, especially 
this year because of changes in the new 
Racing Rules of Sailing (2001-2004) 
which take effect April 1, 2001. 
Clinicians: CCV Protest Chairman John 
McCarthy (clinic honcho) along with 
Joe Hallissy, Mitch Brindley, and Dave 
Pyron. This is also your first and best op-
portunity to pick up the 2001 CCV Book. 
     Here are the directions: 
            Travel I-64 east to the Hampton 
University exit.  Turn RIGHT at the bot-
tom of the exit ramp.  Cross the bridge 
over Hampton River, turn LEFT at the 
Virginia Air and Space Museum (on your 
left).  Follow Bridge Street until you see 
the cannon and HYC on your left 
(Victoria Blvd) - turn RIGHT on Victoria.  
Main Branch Hampton Library is on right 
2 or three blocks down 

Race Management Seminars and New Racing Rules Clinic 
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2001 CREW TRAINING 
Sponsored by 

MORC Station 70 and Fishing Bay Yacht Club 
 
FUN, SUN & SAILING!  This program is designed to get more active people involved in the 
wonderful sport of sailing. Classroom sessions review basics of sailboats, sailing and racing. On  
the water sessions are an opportunity to practice what has been learned in the classroom.  
 
Upon completion of the program, we will assist in placing you (if you wish) as crew on an 
available boat racing out of Fishing Bay Yacht Club.  All types of boats are used for racing; large  
custom yachts, cruising/racing yachts and smaller one-design yachts.  It is preferred that you have 
some sailing experience and are comfortable with the open water (have the ability to swim).  
 
WHERE:                   Classroom Sessions:   Retreat Hospital Boardroom 
                                                                        2621 Grove Avenue, Richmond, VA 
                                                                         

On Water Sessions:    Fishing Bay Yacht Club, Deltaville, VA 
 

 
WHEN:                      Classroom Sessions:   Thursday, March 22      7:00PM - 9:30PM 
                                                                        Thursday, March 29      7:00PM - 9:30PM 
                                                                        Thursday, April 5          7:00PM - 9:30PM 
 
                                    On Water Sessions:    Saturday, March 24       9:00AM - 1:00PM 
                                                                        Saturday, March 31       9:00AM - 1:00PM 
                                                                        Sunday, April 1              9:00AM - 1:00PM 
 
REGISTRATION:   Fill out the registration form below and mail with $50.00 registration fee made out to MORC 

Station 70  to Lori Moyer, 130 Westmoreland St., Richmond, VA  23226.  If you have any 
questions, please email lori.moyer@HCAHealthcare.com or call 342-7404. 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
CREW TRAINING 

REGISTRATION FORM 
 
 

NAME:__________________________________    PHONE (Home) ______________ 
 

ADDRESS:_______________________________   PHONE (Work) _______________ 
 

CITY_______________________________  STATE____________   ZIP___________ 
 

EMAIL ADDRESS: ______________________________________________________ 
 

SAILING EXPERIENCE: ________________________________________________ 
 

________________________________________________________________________ 
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Opening Day Celebration 2001 
 

Saturday, April 7 
 
 Join friends and family on Saturday,  April 7th for: 

 

Racing                                    11:00 am first signal 

Blessing of the Fleet                4:00 pm 

Dinner                                   6:00 pm to 7:30 pm 

Socializing, band and rum tent  from 4:30 pm till 

Dinner reservations MUST be made no later than March 30th.  Late reservations may not be 
accepted.  
 
Please complete the information below and return buy  mail, email or phone.   
Thanks for your part in helping to make this an outstanding event! 

Opening Day Celebration! 

Please mail reservation and check payable 
to FBYC to : 
 
Craig L. Massey 
4 North 4th St. Suite 100 

Phone: 804-648-1611 ex.12 
Fax: 804-648-4126 
Email: cmassey@evanenergy.com 

Dinner Reservations 

Cash 

Method of Payment 

Check 

Name 

Address 

Phone 

Sign up for: 

Members 

Guests 

Children  under 16 

Total: 

$15:00 

Price 

$20:00 

$10:00 

 

TotalPrice 

 

 

 

Number  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 CBYRA Race 
Management  
Seminar 
Annapolis 

11 12 
Membership 
Mtg  6:30 @ 
Kimbroughs 

13 Board Mtg 
Wachovia Bank 
6:00 p.m. 

14 15 16 17 Club Club 
Grounds Grounds 
Cleanup PartyCleanup Party 

18 19 20 21 22 23 Leukemia Leukemia 
Society Wine Society Wine 
TastingTasting 

24 

25 26 CCV Race 
Rules Seminar 
Hampton Lib. 
6:30-9:00 p.m. 

27 28 29 30 31 Race Man-
agement Semi-
nar – Hampton  

March 2001 

FBYC Pair Win  
at St. Pete NOODS 

     We found Patriot intact but 
somewhat dirty having spent 
nearly a month waiting for us in 
St. Petersburg.  The weather and 
racing conditions were just great, 
except for Sunday morning.  A 
northerly Saturday night blew so 
much water out of Tampa Bay 
that some of the Henderson 30s 
ran aground in the starting area.  
The race committee moved the 
course twice looking for deeper 
water.  Fortunately no J/29s hit 
bottom. 
     Patriot ended up 2nd out of 8 
J/29s.  Jay McArdle's Fast Lane 
was 1st overall.  Jay recently 
moved from Chicago to West 
Point and is a new member of 
FBYC. 
     Patriot's crew consisted of 4 

veterans of Key West--Ken Sears, 
Mike Winters, John Wake and me.  
We added Sharon Wake, who with 
her husband John, is a member of 
FBYC; Ken Hidu, who is a regular 
on Patriot; Jeff Bright, who just 
bought a J/29 and lives in Pensacola; 
and Larry Hogan, who lives and sails 
in St. Petersburg. 
     The Key West and St. Petersburg 
regattas were great fun and good 
training.  They will help prepare us 
for the keen competition at the 
FBYC J/29 Invitational Regatta on 
April 27-29.      by Case Whittemore 
    (Ed addition) Jay’s crew included 
Elizabeth Staas and friends from 
Wisconsin, Illinois, Connecticut and 
Florida.   
.  Also racing from Fishing Bay 
were Frank Glawson’s J 29 Liver-
pool Jarge and Dennis Hannick’s 
Radio Flyer in Level 123. 

(Continued from page 6) 

Green book. And given the limited 
area that the club has for storage of 
boats or whatever, members may ex-
pect to see rule changes in the future. 
We need all members to help us, 
particularly while we are undergoing 
a major change, by working with 
those who are responsible for allo-
cating the limited storage space we 
have. A notice in the January LOG 
under the heading Lockers and Stor-
age asked members with floats and 
other items in the screened porch by 
the East Bath House and nearby ar-
eas to remove their belongings by 
February 28. At the current rate of 
progress we may over-fill the dump-
ster on Clean-Up Day, March 17. 
You still have time to rescue your 
belongings, but not much! Please 
help us help you.  
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TradewindsTradewinds  
Burgees for Sale 
 
 8x12 (small)  
                                   $12.00 
12x18 (medium)                        $14.00 
16x24 (large)                             $18.00 
24x36 (x-large)                         $22.00 
36x48 (festival flag)                  $40.00* 
                    * by special request only. 
Prices include shipping and  handling. 
Make Checks payable to FBYC.  
        c/o  FBYC 
              P.O. Box 29186 
              Richmond, VA 23242 
 

Wanted to Buy: Used Optimist for 
FBYC Junior. Contact George Scott. 
(804) 355-4801  or gscott@kpmg.com 
 

For Sale:  Used Wooden Optimist 
Just painted and ready for next sea-
son. $300.Call Mark Powell 288-1799 
 

For Sale:  Older Optimist – Fiber-
glass Hull-extra floatation blocks, just 
restored and ready for a new season 
$300 Mark Powell 288-1799 
 

For Sale: 1992 Winner Optimist "Slam 
Dunk."  Used for four weeks at various 
Junior Weeks plus two other weeks and 
stored inside until this fall. $750.00  Sam 
Marshall 794-9613 or sam@marshall-
assoc.com. 
 

For Sail: Hobie 16, fully equipped, 
in Deltaville. Contact Rives Potts 
(860) 767-2991 or  rpotts@byy.com 
 

For Sale: 1974 Hughes, North Star 
600. 26' Complete with sails,outboard 
7.5 hp and lots of extras. Ready to sail 
and in the water in Deltaville. $3900 
Call Van Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or  
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 
 

For Sale: True Lies - experienced 
race committee, fishing, tubing, and 
sunset cruising boat.  Mako 19', Evin-
rude 140HP, $6,500.  Lud Kimbrough 
804-327-9028, LudK@msn.com. 
 

For Sale: Boat Lift, Manual crank,
can be converted to electric. Installs 
on single piling. $750 Contact van 
Crosby at (804) 740-7647 or 
v.crosby@worldnet.att.net 

FOR SALE: Catalina 22. Swingkeel- 
shoal draft. Pop-top. Fully found. New 
Appearing (1991) 5h.p. Honda fourstroke 
OB recently gone over by Honda dealer. 
Good upholstery and interior. Sails good 
to fair. Trailer with in good condition.  
$3500. Call Laurie Rennie at (804)580-
2485 or balren04@rivnet.net 
 

FOR SALE:  “JAZZ”  1990 J37c, 
built under ABS survey to + A1 off-
shore rating. One-owner documented 
boat, very well maintained with all 
records. Northstar and Datamarine 
electronics, ST 4000 auto pilot, and ste-
reo, Lectra San system, 3-blade feath-
ering prop, main, jib, assy spinnaker, 
new dodger and sail cover, miscella-
neous gear. Stored out of water De-
cember through March. Three-coat 
epoxy on bottom, and Imron boot and 
cove stripes 1997.  Cruised and fun-
raced on the Bay.  Call Bill Jones 804-
288-2603 or 804-288-0082, or 
woj3@erols.com:   $125,000.00. 
 

For Rent: Two adjoining Condos at 
Jackson Creek Harbor. Avail. con-
nected or separate.  Upstairs Water-
front 2 Bdrm with queen and twins 
plus queen Murphy bed in LR.   
($750/wk)  
Adjacent 3 Bdrm with queen, 4 bunks 
and twins ($850/wk)  Both connected 
($1500/wk). Lower Rates off season.  
A/C & CATV.  Transient Slips avail-
able. Call Noel Clinard  
             (804) 285-0299 (h)  
             (804) 788-8594 (o)  
or email nclinard@hunton.com 
 

For Sale: Sperry Topsiders - Size 10 
1/2.  Brand new; never worn.  $50 
firm.  Bill or Mary Spencer, (804) 
740-7913 in Richmond. 
 

Wanted to buy: 9.9 dingy with 
smaller engine (5 to 10 HP), used but 
not too old. E-mail with specifics, 
where can be seen, price and time. All of-
fers seriously considered,  
Terry Quinn (804)270-1911 
 

 

.For Free: Advertising Space for 
FBYC members.  Use our newsletter to 
buy, sell, rent or trade, as well as seek 
or offer services.  Ads will run three 
months and then must be resubmitted to 
The Log.  Business ads are also wel-
come and the pricing is reasonable.  
To place an ad or submit an article,  
please contact Tom Roberts: 
            3720 Blue Heron Lane 
              West Point, VA 23181 
Phone:  (804) 843-2682 
Fax:       (804) 843-5757 
e-mail:   Mobjack@crosslink.net 
The deadline for The Log  is the 20th.  
Items received after the 20th may not 
be published.  All Articles Welcome! 

Join the NO WAKE movement! Make 
your own NO WAKE sign with our 10" 
decal. Fits on a 5 gal. bucket that can be 
put on a piling at the end of your dock. 
Put jet skiers and power boaters on no-
tice to slow down. They work! $5 + $1 
shipping.  
              B. Kates, P.O. Box 284,  
              Deltaville, VA 23043,  
E-mail scam97109@yahoo.com for 
more information. 
 
Wanted: EXPERIENCED, DEDI-
CATED OFFSHORE RACERS 
for DAWN TREADER, Swan 411, 
for 2001 Grand Prix schedule. 
Dawn Treader 2000 Newport Ber-
muda Race Second in class 14th in 
fleet of 179, 2nd place Onion Patch 
Trophy, 2nd Place New York Yacht 
Club Regatta; 1999 second IMS 
Annapolis/Newport, 3rd Block Is-
land Race Week, 4th Swan National 
Championships is looking for 3-4 
additional FBYC crew to join the 
2001 campaign. Program will con-
sist of Annapolis/Newport Race, 
Block Island Race Week and 
Marblehead/Halifax Race. Minimal 
local racing at FBYC in early 
Spring and Fall. Contact Larry 
Cohen for more information 804-
694-0287. 
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P.O. Box 29186, Richmond, VA 23242 
Address Correction Required 

The 
Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

DELTAVILLE, VIRGINIA 
 

FULL SERVICE YACHT YARD SPECIALIZING IN: 
Awlgrip Painting ~ Carpentry ~ Electrical & Mechanical Work 

35-Ton Marine Travel Lift ~ Fiberglass Repairs ~ Rigging 
Transient Slips ~ Self Service Area ~ Dry Storage 

Laundry Facilities - Pool – Pumpout – Fuel Dock 
 

Nexus Instruments Distributor 
 

Deltaville Trailers – Customized Sailboat Trailers 
 

At Deltaville Marina on Jackson Creek 
 

804/776-6521 
 

email: pandersen@oasisonline.com + Open 7 days 8 a.m. – 5 p.m. 


